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July 29, 2022 

Merrick Grutchfield, Program Administrator 
Professional Responsibility Program 
c/o Court Administrator’s Office 
109 State Street 
Montpelier, VT 05609-0703 

Re: In re C. Robert Manby Jr.  
 PRB File No. 2019-089 

Dear Merrick: 

Please find attached Disciplinary Counsel’s Proposed Findings, Memorandum of Law and 
Recommendation of Five-Month Suspension and certificate of service in the above-referenced 
matter. 

This is a public filing. However, please note that PRB Board Chair Michael Hanley is screened 
from this matter.  

Thank you for your assistance. 

       Sincerely, 

/s/ Sarah Katz & /s/ Jessica Burke


